Village of Coxsackie
Special Meeting Minutes
November 3, 2021

The Special Meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 5:30 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea.
Mayor Evans stated that the reason for this meeting is to discuss potential uses for the funds received from the American Rescue Plan Act. The Village of Coxsackie has already received $136,922.67 and will be receiving an additional $136,922.66 in summer 2022. The funds need to be spent on an acceptable use per the NYS guidelines. Greene County has also offered to share a portion of their received ARPA funds with the Village of Coxsackie. As of right now, it looks like the County would be willing to allocate around $500,000.00 to the Village. However, they would like to see it spent on an infrastructure project such as water, sewer or broadband. Mayor Evans suggested that the Board consider spending the funds on water line replacements on Lawrence Avenue and Ely Street. Half of the Ely Street water line in question lies in the Town of Coxsackie, so the Village of Coxsackie would only be responsible for the portion that is located in the village. 

Trustee Vermilyea stated that the replacement of the water line on Lawrence Avenue seems like a good use of funds. 

Mayor Evans stated that the ARPA funds and the funds to be received by Greene County can be combined. The ARPA funds must be obligated by December 31, 2024 and expended by December 31, 2026. However, Greene County wants an answer on how their funds will be used as soon as possible. 

Trustee Vermilyea asked if the money could be used on dam improvements at the reservoir. 

Mayor Evans stated that there are many possibilities, but that Greene County wants their funds spent on infrastructure. He said that engineering costs are also covered in the project cost as an acceptable use. 

The Board agreed that the next step should be to contact Delaware Engineering to have them draft estimates for the total project costs for water line replacements on Lawrence Avenue and the village portion of Ely Street. Then, the Village of Coxsackie will let Greene County know that the Village is interested in receiving their funds, and present them with the Village’s plan for fund use. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk


